Dear Ms. Bailey,  I am somewhat concerned at the above proposed development for 1000 dwellings etc adjacent to the Bloxham Road, Banbury.

My main concern is the impact on the roads in this area,  with 2 large secondary schools and 2 Junior schools in this vicinty residents have

considerable difficulty in obtaining access to and from their respective properties at peak school and work hours already, another 1000 homes

can only increase the traffic flow and cause even more stress for residents.  Also I consider the zebra crossing at the junction of Springfield Avenue

and the Bloxham Road a hazard, with all the traffic passing through this junction gets extremely busy with pedestrians and motorists taking risks with the amount of time

they have to wait,  this area is an accident waiting to happen.  Residents already have to suffer motorists speeding up and down the Queensway dual 

carriageway,  I can only imagine that this will get worse.  I feel that to build an extra 1000 homes will require a major road improvement in this area.

 

Yours faithfully

 

Mrs.Preston

Elizabeth Rise, Banbury

 

